
	

 
Greetings friends and family,   
     Thank you for praying for Kids 
Camp and our 16th School of Evangelism. 
We had over 100+ participants and Pastor 
Matt (JCA) spoke on spiritual warfare. That 
weekend was one of breakthrough, healing, 
and training for a life that is worthy of 
Christ. For the first time this year, 3 of our 
OTR mothers join us for School of EV. It’s 
been a great joy to see them grow in grace 
and knowledge of Jesus Christ and draw 
closer to Him. They were memorizing bible 
verses in preparation for the school and 
went out on the streets with us despite of 
fear. Now, they are compelled to share the gospel with their unbelieving family members and 
neighbors. Praise the Lord!  
     This summer was a lot of “firsts.” For 
the first time, we had Kids Camp at the 
church for two weeks at church and for one 
week at Wade St Park (a neighboring 
community in the West End) with about 90 
missionaries from churches across the states. 
We had over 200+ children across both 
sites, celebrated mothers coming into the 
Kingdom family, witnessed our teen boys 
empowered to be “Big Brothers” to our little 
ones especially through worship, and the 
children just kept coming back! We thank 
God for the missionaries He sent and all 
that God has done. As we follow up with the families, please pray that they would see the 
importance of being part of a local church.  
    We thank God for opening doors for us at Rothenberg Preparatory Academy! We are 
starting Kids Club at two sites: Rothenberg Preparatory Academy (Sept 8) and Taft Elementary 
School (Sept 26) this Fall.  We are particularly excited and grateful to be at Rothenberg because 
it is located right behind our church. Many of our children who attended Kids Camp or attend our 
church go to school there. Please pray that Christ would be made known in our relationships with 
the students, their families, and the staff/faculty. Please also pray for more volunteers, especially at 
the Taft site.   
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 The new school year has started at University of Cincinnati and outreach has begun! Through All 
Nations Fellowship (changed from Joy Fellowship), we hope to reach all students, but especially 
international students, with the good news. Please pray for divine connections with students and 
wisdom and boldness as we evangelize on campus!   
     Please also pray for Mahamout (on the left) and his family, a Syrian refugee family from 
Turkey. Mahamout feels called to be a pastor and Pastor Johann and Sister Grace met him last 
Spring in Turkey. God placed on their heart to sponsor Mahamout and equip him and raise him 
up as a leader. They just moved to Cincinnati a few days ago and will be staying with us until they 
are settled; please pray for smooth transitions and for salvation for the family as Mahamout is the 
only believer!  

 
 

 
 

 
 

May God keep you in His love. We 
thank God for your prayers!  

 
    With great Joy, 
   OTR Living Water Church

 
	 	 	


